
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
March 31, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Eduardo Garcia 
California State Assembly 
State Capitol Building, Room 4140 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Subject:  AB 588 (E. Garcia) – Planned Regulatory Compliance – SUPPORT 
 
Dear Assembly Member Garcia: 
 
I am writing in support of Assembly Bill 588, your planned compliance bill for 
new drinking water regulations. AB 588 would authorize the State Water 
Resources Control Board (State Board) to set a period from 30 days to three 
years for reaching compliance with a new drinking water regulation.  The bill 
would also require the State Board to identify actions to assist water systems 
to achieve compliance with a new regulation, under certain conditions.     
 
Las Virgenes Municipal Water District (District) provides safe and affordable 
drinking water to over 70,000 residents in the western portion of Los Angeles 
County, including the cities of Calabasas, Agoura Hills, Hidden Hills, and 
Westlake Village.  In our experience, some new drinking water regulations 
can be difficult to meet, requiring time for planning and implementation of 
the best approach to compliance. The State needs to recognize the special 
challenge faced by smaller community water systems in achieving compliance 
with all drinking water regulations. 
 
AB 588 would establish an important requirement for the State Board to set a 
compliance period of 30 days to three years, when approving a new primary 
drinking water standard (Maximum Contaminant Level or MCL).  The length of 
the period would be based on several factors, and on a case-by-case basis the 
Board could extend the compliance period up to 12 more months. Such a 
period is needed because a new MCL may trigger a series of actions needed to 
comply with it, and the process can take several months to several years to 
complete. Planning and environmental reviews that include engagement with 
our customers, rate setting and financing, and engineering work can easily 
take two years and likely more, and those steps may be required before 
construction work can even begin if new facilities need to be built.   
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Compliance with a new MCL can be costly and difficult but is generally manageable for larger 
water agencies such as ours. However, the challenge for smaller water systems and especially 
for systems serving disadvantaged communities is that the steps to reach compliance may be 
simply unaffordable.  The State Board’s analysis may even show the regulation to be 
economically unfeasible for many communities, so it is critically important to pass AB 588 to 
require the State Board to identify the actions needed to assist small and disadvantaged 
community water systems to achieve compliance. The Human Right to Water policy demands 
that all the State’s residents are entitled to water that is safe and affordable and AB 588 will 
help to ensure there is a realistic path to make that possible for these most vulnerable 
communities.  
 
We thank you for introducing AB 588 and strongly support its approval by the Legislature.  If we 
can provide anything else to support the bill, please contact me at 805-670-9783.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Joe McDermott 
Director of Engineering and External Affairs 
 
 
cc: Community Water System Alliance 

           Joe McDermott






